Birchwood report from Helene

By Helene Ballard

Time again for another effort on my part- I am still hoping to get that prize but so far my efforts have been without success; but never fear, I'll keep trying.

We are all enjoying our beautiful fall weather; along with the fall colours painted by Mother Nature.

arrival of their daughter

Finley of Winnipeg.

lbs. 10 oz.

I went to Thunder Bay last week to attend our Residents' Council Conference. It was a most-enjoyable meeting.

The speaker was Dr. James Williams who is president of the Ontario Association of Residents' Councils, and who was a very good speaker.

THANK YOU

We would like to thank Dr. K.W. Wilkes and the wonderful nursing staff at the McCausland Hospital for the excellent care I received while in hospital. special thanks to Shirley Vienot for her extra effort and wonderful nursing care. Also thanks to Dr. J. H. Hartog and staff at the Port Arthur General.

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

WHITNEY LYNN

born on Tuesday, September 15, 1987 weighing 7

Proud grandmother is MayBelle Weberg of

Terrace Bay and grandparents Ema and Albert

Come one Come All to a

Come Go Shower on October

4th - 1987 from 8:00 until 10:00

for Mrs. Patti-Lynn Speer (nee

Luke) in the Community

Church Basement. Everyone

is welcome. A lunch will be

served for your enjoyment.

Lynne's Hairstyling

& Cedar Salon

pleased to announce the addition

Cedar Salon is pleased to announce

for an appointment!

Please call 824-3399 or 824-2325

that Diane Nesbit has rejoined our

OPEN: Monday - Saturday

The staff of Lynne's hairstyling is

of PAULA GOODWIN!

staff!

Bob and Carol Wood are thrilled to announce the

Carol and Bob Wood

Don't let anybody tell you you are to old to learn; believe me, I learned a lot and I want to thank our Birchwood Council for voting to send me to represent our home.

Our faithful friends came in on Tuesday to play cards with our residents who always enjoy these afternoons; so we thank you very much.

Our garden is almost empty but we did enjoy fresh vegetables this past summer and we want to thank our gardeners Cliff Barker and Mrs. Barker for their work. I don't think they let any weeds grow there. So let's hope they can be in charge of the garden next summer.

Some of our residents went to Schreiber to visit our friends at the Chimo Club where they are always well-received. It was a nice day for an outing.

Bay and Schreiber francophones got together to discuss the future of the French Club, "Les Compagnons".

They all agreed that the club was in need and that something

An executive committee was elected and this is our informal

A request for support was made to the A.F.N.O.O. (Association des francophones du Nord-ouest de l'Ontario) and to the secretariat of state.

club with an interest-free loan, and the secretariat with a grant. We would like to thank them both.

at the beach for the St. Jean-Baptiste on June 24, and we entered a float in the July 1st parade in Terrace Bay.

a general meeting and evening to celebrate the new beginning of the club.

The executive committee has many projects for you and your children (french show, crafts, etc.).

We need your support, your ideas and your input. Are we

Let us know by being present Friday, October 3, at 7 p.m., at the legion, for the meeting, followed by an evening of entertainment (music by "Les Troubadours

Francophone club starting

Last May a group of Terrace

should be done to revive it.

report.

The A.F.N.O.O. replied to the

A family supper was organized

Finally, we are now organizing

heading in the right direction?

du Norios").

here again

Come on all you teens, we are inviting you to come forward and join the gang for an enjoyable time out bowling. We are offering you seven months of enjoyable exercise for a very reasonable price.

Calling all youth between the ages of 6-14 years- come join

This is an exciting game which you can enjoy all through the

us on Saturdays from noon to 2 p.m. and learn the basics of

years to come. Register by calling the recreation office at 3542.

Closing date for registration is Oct. 7- bowling starts Oct. 10.

Terrace Bay

Recreation

"Remember, Love makes the

world go round, but so does a ride

on a merry-go-round; and it's

cheaper."

Au revoir.

Drawing

Programs

bowling.

Youth Bowling

Teen Bowling

There are still several openings in this fascinating, creative class being presented under the able instruction of Anne Powell.

Classes in drawing are due to start Wednesday, Sept. 30.

Quilting

There are several openings for more registration in this program. The participant will make a quilt the size of their own choosing.

This program is slated to commence on Oct. 1. It is a 10week program.

Rice Paper Lampshade

We have to take advantage of

Guess I'll end this scribble for

nice days before the cold winter

this week so I'll just say this;

comes.

Do you have a lampshade that needs refinishing or would you like to learn how to make a new one?

This program will teach the participant how to cover a lampshade with a frame of their own liking.

The program is scheduled for Sunday, Oct. 18.

Stained Glass

This program on the proper techniques of making stained glass articles is due to start on Oct. 1.

The participant will be introduced to the copper foil techniques of how to cut and solder stained glass.

More registration is necessary to make this program a success.

Wreathmaking

Eleanor Gould, our instructor for a making fabulous wreaths, will be presenting another Wreathmaking program commencing on Oct. 15.

In this program, the participant will be making wreaths from pine cones, corn husks, fabric and silk flowers.

Call the recreation office at 3542 if you wish to register for any of the above programs.

Roger, Patti & Karly Albert are pleased to announce the arrival of the newest addition to their family.

Bailey Born September 1st, 1987. Special thanks to Dr. Wilkes and all of the nurses at McCausland Hospital.

WEDDING ANNOUNCEMENT

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Wilson of Thunder Bay are pleased to announce the marriage of their daughter Christine Ann to Robert John son of Mr. & Mrs. A Bolduc of Schreiber. Maid of Honour was Tracey

Whitney and brother of the groom, Bill Bolduc stood as Best Man.

The wedding took place on Friday Sept. 4/87 in Schreiber Receptions were in Schreiber and Thunder Bay, Ont.

The newlyweds will be residing in Sudbury, Ont.



TUPPERWARE

Your local representatove MARLENE DOBUSH will provides services for: Home Demonstration, Service on Tupperware Products

Home Demonstration Service on Tupperware **Bridal Showers Phone Orders Cupboard Organization**

Call evenings for further information 825-3529